∑ 0	NAME & TITLE	Alfred H. Foxx, Director
	AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	Department of Transportation 417 E. Fayette Street, Room 527
<u>li.</u>	SUBJECT	City Council Bill 09-0345

CITY of
BALTIMORE

MEMO



TO

DATE: July 14, 2009

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council c/o Karen Randle Room 400 City Hall

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill No. 09-0345.

Public Safety Conservation Areas - Reconstitution

For the purpose of merging the Public Safety Conservation Area Advisory Board and the Baltimore Urban Lighting Board (BULB) into a new, reconstituted board; reviving the Public Safety Conservation Area Program; correcting, clarifying, and conforming related provisions; and generally relating to promoting a crime-free environment in neighborhoods.

The Department of Transportation has reviewed City Council Bill 09-0345 – Public Safety Conservation Areas – Reconstitution. The bill merges the Public Safety Conservation Area Advisory Board and the Baltimore Urban Lighting Board (BULB).

The Department of Transportation was an active participant in the Baltimore Urban Lighting Board (BULB) and will be happy to continue to work the reconstituted Public Safety Conservation Board. The goals of the proposed new board are squarely in line with the Mayor's Cleaner, Greener, Safer and Healthier Baltimore.

The Department of Transportation has no objections to the passage of this bill.

Respectfully,

ALFRED H. FO

AHF/WD:zs

cc: Ms. Angela C. Gibson

Mr. Bill Driscoll Mr. Jamie Kendrick Mr. Frank Murphy JUL 16

norly.